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Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association 
 

Newsletter for the month of May 2004 

HOA Meetings 
The  next association 

meeting will be held on 
  

May 18, 2004  
 

At 
 

7:00 PM 
 

At 
 

Trabuco Canyon 
Water District 

Offices 
 

Annual Meeting 
The annual meeting and election of the 
Rancho Cielo HOA has been resched-
uled for May 18, 2004 at the offices of 
the Trabuco Canyon Water District.   
 

Exterior Painting 
If you are in need of painting the exte-
rior of your home, please be sure to 
comply with our exterior painting ap-
proval process.  All of the information 
you need to obtain approval to paint 
your home can be found at the guard 
shack.  If you have any questions, 
please call our manager. 
 

Boats, Trailers & RVs 
As a reminder, it is a violation of the 
rules to park boats, RVs and trailers in 
your driveway or in the community.  
You are allowed a temporary pass to 
load and unload these vehicles when 
being used.  Violators are subject to 
fine assessments.  Your cooperation is 
appreciated by all, especially your 
neighbors!  
 

Parking 
As a reminder, residents are not per-
mitted to park their vehicles on the 
streets overnight.  Any guest vehicle 
that is parked on the street must dis-
play a “Visitor Parking Pass”.    
 

Association Minutes 
If you would like to receive a copy of 
the approved association open session 
minutes by e-mail, please contact the 
manager and inform him.  Your e-mail 
information will be added to a master 
list of e-mail addresses of owners and 
after each monthly meeting, the min-
utes that were approved by the Board 
will be sent to you.  

Vandalism Problems 
As some of you are aware, the associa-
tion has on a regular basis experienced 
vandalism of the common area.  The 
majority of this damage has occurred at 
the pool area.  Over the last few 
weeks, we have had damage done to 
the spa and some furniture and most 
recently, the light pole at the tennis 
court parking lot was torn down.  The 
total cost for these two incidents ex-
ceeded $2,000.00 to repair.  That is 
$2,000 dollars of your money that has 
been wasted.  The most unfortunate 
part of this whole problem is that the 
damage in most cases is caused by resi-
dents from within our community.  Ef-
forts are underway to monitor the pool 
area more closely, (costing you more 
money) however, we still need your 
help.  If you see any suspicious behavior 
in the common areas, call the Sheriff 
and report the matter right away.  Your 
help is essential and appreciated. 

 
Electronic Payments of  

HOA Dues  
Automatic Payment Processing (ACH) is 
available to members of the commu-
nity. You may have your association 
dues paid directly from your checking 
or savings account. ACH is a convenient 
way to pay regular bills. It will save you 
the trouble of writing a check and mail-
ing the payment.   There is no cost to 
you for this service and it is easy to set 
up. You  remain in control of when the 
payment is made and the amount paid.  
If you are interested in making pay-
ments electronically please call Sharon 
at Huntington West Properties, Inc. 
(714) 891-1522. She will send you the 
necessary form to complete and return.  
 
 


